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Diabetic Supplies: Update to the 

Minimum Quantity for FreeStyle Libre 3  
October 14, 2022 

Effective October 1, 2022, specific therapeutic and non-therapeutic Continuous Glucose 

Monitoring (CGM) Systems are now pharmacy-billed medical supply benefits through 

Medi-Cal Rx. The FreeStyle Libre 3 minimum dispensed quantity has been updated to “1.” This 

change is retroactive to October 1, 2022. Providers can resubmit previously rejected or denied 

claims with a date of service on or after October 1, 2022, for this device.  

Coverage will continue to be restricted to products on the List of Covered Continuous Glucose 

Monitoring Systems, will require a prior authorization (PA) for reimbursement, and is subject to 

specific coverage criteria. The current Transition Policy remains in effect; no reinstatement date 

for CGM has been announced.  

Product addition or inclusion on the List of Covered Continuous Glucose Monitoring Systems 

does not guarantee supply or individual specific coverage. 

Contact Information 

You can call the Medi-Cal Rx Customer Service Center (CSC) at 1-800-977-2273, which is 

available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days per year. 

For other questions, email Medi-Cal Rx Education & Outreach at 

MediCalRxEducationOutreach@magellanhealth.com. ARCHIVED
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